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MINUTES OF THE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWN OF EAGLE MOUNTAIN, UTAH

Eagle Mountain Community Center

1668 E. Heritage Dr

Eagle Mountain, UT  84043

December 28, 1999

Chairman Pro Tem Carl Allred called the meeting to order @ 6:15 p.m.


Roll Call:  

Commissioners present: Doug Gwilliam; Diane Jacob; Maureen Anderton.  Jennifer Wright-Thulin

and Liisa Nusz were excused.  Bill Chipman was excused and arrived @ 6:25 P.M. 

Town Staff:  

Town Engineer:

Korey Walker

Town Planners:

Ken Leetham

Shawn Warnke


Recording Secretary:
Fionnuala Kofoed

Others present:  Brian Morris, Patterson Construction.
The Pledge of Allegiance was said in an earlier meeting.

1.
Approval of Agenda:

MOTION
Maureen Anderton moved to approve the agenda as stated.  Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 4, Nays: 0.  Motion passed.

2.
Approval of Minutes: 


There was no action taken on the minutes.

3.
Master Signage Plan:

Shawn Warnke presented Patterson Construction's Master Signage Plan.  Mr. Warnke stated that Patterson's signage had previously been included in Eagle Mountain Properties' (EMP) Master Signage Plan, however EMP had since modified their plan and Patterson's signs had been excluded.  Mr. Warnke added that this new plan included two signs, one directional and one outside the model home.

Ken Leetham recommended approval of the Master Signage Plan subject to receiving written permission from EMP allowing Patterson Construction to use their logo.

Carl Allred recommended a one-year approval and afterwards a yearly review.
MOTION
Doug Gwilliam moved to approve Patterson Construction's Master Signage Plan subject to the Town Staff and Engineer's recommendations as follows:

1. That the design, shape, lettering and colors, as those exhibited in the submitted photos be the same.
2. That the applicant be allowed to install one directional off premise sign (sign # 1 on the vicinity map) 12' in height with a sign area of 64 square feet be allowed; and one on premise sign (sign # 2 on the vicinity map) 12' in height with a sign area of 64 square feet be setback 15' from the right of way (ROW) and the existing model home sign, currently in front of the model home in Eagle Point.
3. That the master signage plan approval exclude rider signs.
4. That all signs be located outside of the ROW as stated in the general provisions of the sign ordinance.
5. That the off premise directional sign have a directional component (i.e. an arrow as a part of the sign copy).
6. That the master signage plan approval be limited to one year and if extended, that there be no additional fees.
7. That the off premise sign is oriented so that the sign back is not visible from the ROW as specified in the Code.
8. That the eagle on the signs be covered up or replaced with the Town logo, with the Town Councils consent.
Diane Jacob seconded the motion.  Ayes: 0, Nays: 5.  Motion passed.

4.
General Discussion/Questions/Announcements:


Diane Jacob recommended the use of reflectors on the islands on Eagle Mountain Boulevard to improve visibility.


Bill Chipman thanked Carl Allred for his time spent as a Planning Commissioner; Mr. Allred's term had come to an end.

MOTION
Bill Chipman moved to adjourn the meeting @ 6:35 P.M.

Approved:  ________________________________________Date: ___________________

                      
Chairman Bill Chipman.
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